CCG Key Messages – 23.06.20
CCG key messages to LMC for twice weekly update

[bookmark: _GoBack]The IPC webpage has moved 
Please note the IPC webpage has been transferred to JUCD website and can now be found here: https://joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/about/our-governance-1/infection-control-and-prevention 

'Clear Mask' MHRA review
Please refer to attachment 1, which is the 'Clear Mask' MHRA review. The HSE have approved usage; however, please note it is not approved as a protective mask and has no bacterial efficiency. It has been added to supply chain for order.

COVID-19 and patients with long-term conditions
Please read attachment 2 which is information regarding COVID-19 and patients with long-term conditions. Rapid developments in recent days have led to a significant change in routine practice in addition to managing and treating patients face-to-face, so this pack covers guidance around general, diabetes and cardiovascular disease.

NHS Pathways R22 - Changes for unwell infants (10 days old)
NHS Pathways are seeking your views on the attached proposal (attachment 3) as part of heir wider consultation for unwell infants (10 days old). Please provide your views prior to 6 July 2020 by emailing Gill Hancox, Derbyshire Directory of Services (DoS) Lead on gillian.hancox@nhs.net. Feedback received will be given on call with the National Team on 7 July.

Diabetes and COVID Conversations
Diabetes UK is hosting a Lab, a series of informal and creative online conversations exploring what we have learned during the pandemic, and what it means for the future of diabetes care. The aim is to create a space where diverse perspectives, ideas and reflections can be shared. The sessions are open to anyone interested in the future of diabetes care, and are held online via Zoom at 7pm on Thursdays for the next four weeks. Register online and find out more about the Lab here.


For action: SMS Text message for people with a Severe Mental Illness (SMI)
The Primary Care Operational Group have agreed the following message that practices are asked to send out via text to people who are on their SMI register or on an anti-psychotic medication. This is in recognition of the significant health inequalities that people with an SMI face. This message has been developed and agreed by experts by experience, clinicians and partners and contains hyperlinks to wider support as follows:
 
Your GP surgery is here to help. If you need physical or mental health support call us on xxxxxxxxx. During the Covid-19 pandemic, there’s also wellbeing info on the JUCD website and a Derbyshire Mental Health Support line tel: 0300 790 0596. Let’s get through this difficult time together.
 
In summary, practices are asked to:
·         Add their telephone number into the message as above 
·         Send out to people with an SMI/ in receipt of anti-psychotic medication 
·         Send the message out on a staggered basis within PCNs to manage any demand issues that this may cause, as follows:
 
	PCNs
	Timescale for sending text message out

	Chesterfield and Dronfield; PCCO
	Week 1: w/c 29th June 2020

	North Hardwick and Bolsover; South Hardwick; High Peak
	Week 2: w/c 6th  June 2020

	Derby City North; Derby City South
	Week 3: w/c 13th June 2020

	Greater Derby; NE Derbys; Oakdale Park
	Week 4: w/c 20th July 2020

	Erewash; Alfreton, Ripley; Crich and Heanor
	Week 5: w/c 27th July 2020

	Derbyshire Dales; Swadlincote; Belper
	Week 6: w/c 3rd Aug 2020


 
 

